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EUROPEAN UNION COMMENTS ON 
 

CODEX CIRCULAR LETTER CL 2009/22-RVDF: 
 

REQUEST FOR COMMENTS AT STEPS 6 OF THE PROCEDURE ON 

DRAFT MAXIMUM RESIDUE LIMITS FOR VETERINARY DRUGS 
 
Draft Codex MRLs for narasin in cattle and pig tissues at step 6 
 
At the 18th session of CCRVDF, the proposed draft Codex MRLs for narasin in cattle and pig 
tissues were advanced only to step 5 on the request by the European Union (EU). This was 
because the full JECFA report came available very late and there was not enough time to 
review the JECFA safety evaluations. It was also signalled that the use of narasin in food 
producing animals for growth promotion purposes is not authorised in the EU and that narasin 
is authorised in the EU only for the control of coccidiosis in chicken. 
 
The EU has now reviewed the JECFA safety evaluations. It was concluded that the draft 
Codex MRLs for narasin in cattle and pig tissues do not raise concerns purely from 
toxicological point of view. Nevertheless, the EU continues to have concerns about the draft 
Codex MRLs as narasin is used in cattle and pigs primarily for growth promotion. Such use is 
not authorised in the EU because of the general EU policy of not allowing the use of 
veterinary drugs for non-therapeutical purposes. The EU ban on the use of antimicrobial 
substances in food producing animals for growth promotion is also based on their potential to 
increase antimicrobial resistance. 
 
 
Draft Codex MRLs for tilmicosin in chicken and turkey tissues at step 6 
 
At the 18th session of CCRVDF, the EU objected the proposed draft Codex MRLs for 
tilmicosin in chicken and turkey tissues based on public health concerns. The EU concerns 
arose from the fact that the theoretical maximum daily intake (TMDI) calculated using the 
proposed draft Codex MRLs equated to over 300% of the established EU ADI. The proposed 
draft MRLs were submitted to the 32nd CAC which adopted them at step 5 and advanced 
them to Step 6 with the EU reservation. 
 
The EU has now reviewed new scientific data concerning tilmicosin. It was concluded that the 
new data would allow deriving a higher ADI for tilmicosin than the one currently established 
in the EU. Taking this into account, the EU considers that the draft Codex MRLs do not 
represent a consumer safety concern as the TMDI calculated using the draft Codex MRLs is 
below the ADI that would be established using the new data. Therefore, the EU can accept the 
draft Codex MRLs for tilmicosin in chicken and turkey tissues. 
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